
Live  from  L.A.  –  Creamy
Chicken  with  White  Wine  +
Mushrooms!

Well we did it.  We moved to Los Angeles.  We live in Los
Angeles.  I can’t honestly believe it.  The last month has
been some of the loveliest time of our family’s life.  I’d say
the only thing keeping us from calling it ‘pure bliss’ is the
fact that my beloved grandmother, and last living grandparent,
passed away a week and a half ago and the fact that the world
is hating on Jews right now (I mean, more so than normal).  As
result of the increase in the world’s hate of Jews, myself,
along with some fellow kosher foodies, have experienced some
serious anti-Semitism over the last weeks for no other reason
but for being Jewish and/or using the word, “Israeli” in a
recipe post.  So, you know, not quite ‘pure bliss’.
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So, OK, aside from the fact that I’m scared for my people and
I miss my grandmother, July 2014 has been amazing.  We left
Miami on July 1 at the crack of dawn.  We were stressed.  We
were emotional.  The kid had a tantrum in the middle of the
Fort Lauderdale airport at 6 am, the likes of which I had
never seen before.  You could see the fear in our fellow
passengers’ eyes, “Please don’t let that screaming kid sit
next to me.  Please don’t let that screaming kid sit next to
me.” Luckily, after 20 minutes of pure rage, she got out what
she needed to and went back to being herself though we were on
edge for the first two hours of the flight. So yes, leaving
was rough. At one point, after boarding and before take off, I
locked myself in one of the bathrooms on the plane, called 3
of my closest girl friends and just let it all out—the fear,
the anxiety, the stress. I guess you could say I had my own
little tantrum, though mine was in the privacy of a tiny
airplane restroom. By the time we landed at LAX and realized
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we could step outside and not immediately break out into a
sweat (so long Miami), things started looking up.  All of our
stuff, including our car, arrived the day we landed.  Within
48 hours of landing, we were unpacked. Our goal was to create
as much order in the chaos as possible in as quick of a
process as possible so that the kiddo could feel some peace.
And then of course, we could find some peace. I think it
worked. At least it worked for the time being until her dad
goes back to Miami for 2 months and we go right back to
another transition.

But let’s get to the part about how awesome July 2014 has
been.  We took a break from life.  The hubs, the kid and I
just took a break.  After all the planning and the stress of
the move we took the last 3 and a half weeks to enjoy life.
 We ate ice cream . . . a lot.  We took long walks and went on
road trips and explored new beaches, drank good wine (OK, the
kid didn’t but she had some lovely water), saw whales and
slept. Oh, did we sleep.  I don’t know if it’s because our new
place  has  a  lot  more  shade  (unlike  our  old  place  in
Miami, which had so much direct sunlight beaming into our
windows it felt as though we were, in fact, LIVING on the sun)
or what, but the kid sleeps later here. I mean, there was one
day when we slept to 8:15am. Did you hear me? I’m a mother of
an almost 2 year-old and I slept in until 8:15! I’m telling
you, the 3 of us, this little family of mine, we were on
vacation.



And yet, with less than a week before my husband goes back to
Miami for a couple months, leaving his ladies to continue on
in Los Angeles without his silliness and comfort, the real
world seems to be creeping in.  I’ve been dreading this for so
long it’s almost to the point where I just need to rip the
band-aid and get it over with. Thank Gd, we’ve already started
to make friends here.  I must have done something right in
this life because we got blessed with some amazing neighbors.
 Just two floors up is the sweetest family with a young
daughter  just  6  months  older  than  my  kiddo.   Siona  is
officially obsessed with her and I’ll be cooking our first
family/neighbor Shabbat dinner for them this coming Friday.
 Lord have mercy, I gotta start menu planning.

The chicken recipe below is something I cooked up last Shabbat
dinner. Since going kosher, I have missed my fair share of
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creamy chicken dishes and casseroles.  But then the fine folks
in the health food industry created dairy alternatives and
some of them are actually good.  For this recipe I used good
ol’ fashion Tofutti sour cream. To be honest, Tofutti doesn’t
have much flavor, which is kinda a good thing for this recipe.
 It does, however, provide a lovely texture and creaminess. I
like to break out this recipe to impress folks (and by folks,
I mean my husband).  Works every time.

 (Scenes from a Pacific Coast Highway road trip)
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